From:

Sent: 24 June 2018 19:12

To: Planning

Subject: Fwd: Re: FAO Samir Benmbarek ; Application 2017/6280/P4318/P, 43A Kingsgate
Road, NW6 41D - log

Attachments: 45 B Kingsgate Road Camden Planning 9th Feb 2018.docx; 45 B Kingsgate Road

Camden Planning 10th Feb 2018.docx

Michael Maiuire

Subject: Re: FAO Samir Benmbarek ; Application 2017/6280/P4318/P, 43 A Kingsgate Road, NW6 4TD
Date: Sun, 24 Jun 2018 18:32:23 +0100

Samir

When | first saw the Camden yellow Planning notice, affixed to the small tree outside 43
Kingsgate Road, yesterday evening, | initially assumed that this was a new application and
wondered why | had not been notified of this through the Camden Email Alert system. But to my
surprise, | discovered that this notice refers to an aplication, which | had thought was no longer
valid; given the date of submission and the Government's instructions that this type of application
should be detemined within eight weeks.

But | was even more surpised to find that this very recently erected notice, in a position | pass by
several times a day, stated that comments should be recieved by the "6th June" !; as this seems
to be an unfortunate repetition of the communication problems, which led to my complaints to the,
then, case officer and to your Director (see copies att).

| trust that you will able to supply an explanation for this current comunication problem, which will
not require me to make a complaint to the Local Government Ombudsman as to this repeated lack
of 'consultation transparency’, if not actual maladministration, within the Local Planning Authority.

But of more pressing importance, | require your urgent assurance that consultation responses will
still to be considered. | am, therefore, directing your attention to the detailed objection | submitted
in respect of the previous application 2016/4318/P; which | posted, by 'signed for delivery' to
Fiona Davies, on 9/2/2018 to serve as a 'holding objection' to this current application.
Unfortunately, | cannot copy this directly to you at present, as | am awaiting a replacement battery
'to reboot' my older computer on which this document is stored.

Yours

Michael Maguire
P.hD, Bsc.Soc, Dip TP, M.R.T.P.I



On Tue, Feb 13, 2018, at 6:02 PM, Dike, Darlene wrote:
Dear Michael

| can confirm that your response has been received in full and logged against the
relevant application.

Kind regards

Darlene Dike
Planning Assistant
Telephone: 0207 974 1029

From 1 October 2016 you will not receive a letter from us if your neighbour
submits a planning application. You can still find out about planning
applications:

on new improved posters on lamp posts

by signing up to planning e-alerts

in the planning section of the Camden Account

through adverts in the Camden New Journal and Ham & High

You can sign up to our new and improved planning e-alerts to let you know
about new planning applications, decisions and appeals.

Copies of documents in the post.
Please confirm receipt a.s.p.

Michael Maguire




This e-mail may contain information which is confidential, legally privileged and/or
copyright protected. This e- mail is intended for the addressee only. If you receive
this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from your computer.



